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Tuesday, May 9, 2023 
 
City of Santa Ana 
Clerk of the Council Office 
Attn: Jennifer L Hall 
20 Civic Center Plaza, M30 
P.O. Box 1988 
Santa Ana, CA 92702 
 
Dear Ms. Hall: 
 
Mark S. McLoughlin is President of the J. Crain Corporation, based in Santa Ana. The J. Crain Corporation 
is a member of the Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce and is represented on our Board of Directors, 
Economic Development Council, Government Affairs Council, and an active business partner with High 
School Inc. Academies. 
 
I am pleased to recommend Mr. McLoughlin to serve on the Environmental & Transportation Advisory 
Committee, representing the Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

David Elliott 
President/CEO 
Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce 




